
The unlawfully dismissed person 
reached an amicable settlement on a 
court dispute
GYLA represented a person who has been working on a position as a manager in the 
Government of the Autonomous Republic of Adjara since 2013. In March 2020, a 
disciplinary misconduct case was launched against him/her, which ended in his/her 
unjustified dismissal.

With the assistance of GYLA, the dismissed person applied to the Batumi City Court 
with a request to annul the order on termination of the employment relationship, 
reinstatement in service, and compensation of the lost salary. The Government of the 
Autonomous Republic of Adjara disagreed with the claims; however, after the end of 
the parties' closing arguments in the city court, the defendant offered the dismissed 
employee to settle the dispute with an amicable settlement. Eventually, during the 
trial, the parties reached an amicable settlement. Under the friendly settlement act, 
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the plaintiff was employed in another job, and his/her monthly salary was set at the 
amount he/she was receiving prior to his/her dismissal.
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